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Detterman, Mark, Env. Health

From: Detterman, Mark, Env. Health
Sent: Friday, April 24, 2015 11:42 AM
To: Alex Buyan; 'MacLeod, Carryl G'; 'Flora, Travis'
Subject: Chevron 92029 (RO2438); Neighborhood Complaint About Drum Removal and Weeds
Attachments: 2015-04-23 11.25.31.jpg; 2015-04-23 11.26.22.jpg; 2015-04-23 11.25.42.jpg

Importance: High

Carryl, Alex, and Travis, 
 
I am passing along the following message which I received this morning from a local community member 
(without email address).  He has comments and photographs (attached) in regards to the unprotected drums 
and weeds on the lot.  The message was additionally sent to Keith Carson, Alameda County Board of 
Supervisors, and a local media contact (Bay Area News Group).  While not an unreasonable length of time for 
the drums to be present, ACEH requests that the removal of the drums be prioritized and the general condition 
of the property be maintained.  Please let me know when the drums will be removed so that I can communicate 
this with Mr. Green.  Thank you for attending to this potential problem quickly. 
 
Mark Detterman 
Senior Hazardous Materials Specialist, PG, CEG 
Alameda County Environmental Health 
1131 Harbor Bay Parkway 
Alameda, CA  94502 
Direct: 510.567.6876 
Fax:    510.337.9335 
Email: mark.detterman@acgov.org 
 
PDF copies of case files can be downloaded at: 
 
http://www.acgov.org/aceh/lop/ust.htm 
 
 
------------------------------------------------- 
Hello Mr. Detterman, 
  
The property located at 890 MacArthur Blvd., a former Chevron Gas Station, sits unprotected from the public 
with two sealed 55 gallon drums labelled: 
  
This Container on Hold Pending Analysis 
  
Soil/Concentration Core 
Generation Date 2/27/15 
Origins of Materials  Site Borings 
Address 890 MacArthur Blvd. 
Contact Chevron  
  
Do Not Tamper with container 
Authorized Personnel Only  
  
The site is overgrown with weeds and has no protective fence to prevent children from playing with those 
drums. Would you want this for a next door neighbor? I have attached some pictures for your review.  
  
Please take Immediate action. Make the owner, Chevron, protect this West Oakland Neighborhood.  
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Sincerely, 
  
  
Gerald Green 
Retired Gas Engineer  
 








